## Schroon Lake Central School District

1125 U.S. Rt. 9 PO Box 338 Schroon Lake, N.Y. 12870 Phone (518) 532-7164 Fax (518) 532-0284

Board of Education Bruce Murdock, President Eric Welch, Vice President Kevin Kelly Sr., BOE Member Robert Claus, BOE Member Susan Repko, BOE Member



<u>District Officials</u>
Stephen Gratto, Superintendent
Tamara Belanger, Principal
Madeline Reynolds, Guidance Counselor
Lisa DeZalia, District Clerk
Danielle Y. Fosella, District Treasurer

March 26, 2020

## Memo Regarding: Childcare for Essential Workers and First Responders

Dear Schroon Lake Residents,

Governor Cuomo has mandated that schools establish a plan for providing information about accessing day care for essential workers and first responders.

While we are not aware of any licensed day care providers in Schroon Lake, we are working with the Adirondack Community Action Program in Elizabethtown.

For a complete list of Governor Cuomo's Guidance on Essential workers under the "New York State on Pause" Executive order, you can follow this link:

https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-cuomo-issues-guidance-essential-services-under-new-york-state-pause-executive-order

If you are an essential worker or if you are a first responder, and if you are in need of child care, we encourage you to call us at Schroon Lake Central School or to call Kellie LaClair, the Program Coordinator at ACAP. Kelly can be reached at <a href="mailto:kleckare">kleckare</a> acapinc.org (518)873-3207 x246.

Sincerely,

Stephen Gratto Superintendent

Steph Gratte